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September 1, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to sell the property located at 1215 East Fir Street Seattle, Washington to the Seattle Housing Authority.  In order to sell this property it will be necessary to select and approve a replacement space for the Records operations currently housed at the sale property.  In October additional legislation will be transmitted for the lease agreement, lease costs, and move costs associated with the relocation.  The legislation will also include proposed budget authority to address long delayed facility work needed at the nearby King County archives building.
This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the attached property summary. 
Sale of this property furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan guiding principle of Financial Sustainability and Regional Collaboration as well as the goal of increasing access to quality housing that is affordable to all.

Pursuant to KCC 4.56.140 and RCW 39.33.020 this proposed intergovernmental transfer of surplus real property requires public notice, a press release, and a public hearing. The public notice is required to be published in an area newspaper at least ten days but no more than twenty-five days prior to the hearing. A hearing notice and a press release are attached.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services 
   (DES)

Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES
Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services

Bryan Hague, Manager, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES

Norm Alberg, Director, Records and Licensing Services Division, DES
